
 

 
Manassas Church of the Brethren 

JANUARY 2019 

NEWSLETTER 

January Schedule 

Church Board Retreat 

Monday, January 14th @ 7:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

 The Manassas Church of the Brethren will hold its annual Church Board  

Retreat on the evening of January 14th at 7:00pm.  It is during this time that we  

welcome the new Church Board, those who are still serving their term, as well as the new 

members that were affirmed at the Congregational Council Meeting. We thank those who  

served one or more terms, ending in 2018.  Pastor Mandy and Melvin C. will lead us in a 

time of getting to know one another, devotions, and planning the churchôs program 

ministries for 2019.  

Church Activity Night Returns 

Wednesday January 9, 2019 

 

6:00 pm: C.A.N. Meal  

6:45 pm: Generation Gap  

7:30 pm: Chancel Choir  
 

Wednesday evening Church Activity Night (CAN) resumes January 9th.  

Activities begin with a fellowship meal at 6:00pm which will be prepared 

by Sonny and Terrie C. The cost for the meal is $5.00 per person or $15.00 

per family. All are welcome!! 

At 6:45pm Generation Gap will meet in the Fellowship Hall. This is open to 

all ages and will include games, bible study, prayer, and service projects. 

Chancel Choir rehearsal begins at 7:30 pm, All voices are welcome! (The 

new year is a great time to join the choir!) 

1 Happy New Year! 
Office Closed 

2 Office Reopens 

3 New Windsor Service Project 

6 Doughnut Breakfast 
Sunday School  
Worship 

8 Lunch Bunch @ Arbyôs 
Liberia 
Forgetful Friends Chorus 

9 CAN—Fellowship Meal 
Generation Gap 
Chancel Choir practice 

10 Bridge and Cards Club 

13 Sunday School  
Worship 
Deacons Meeting 

14 Church Board Retreat 

15 Lunch Bunch @ Arbyôs 
Liberia 

16 CAN—Fellowship Meal 
Generation Gap 
Chancel Choir practice 

17 Retireesô Lunch @ Great 
American 

20 Sunday School 
Worship 

22 Lunch Bunch @ Arbyôs 
Liberia 
Forgetful Friends Chorus 

23 CAN—Fellowship Meal 
Generation Gap 
Chancel Choir practice 

24 Bridge and Cards Club 

26 Joe 15 Blood Drive 

27 Sunday School 
 Worship 

29 Lunch Bunch @ Arbyôs 
Liberia 

30 CAN—Fellowship Meal 
Generation Gap 
Chancel Choir practice 

Deaconôs Meeting 

Sunday, January 13th @ 12:15pm 

Fellowship Hall  

Please bring a bag lunch



 

Pastorôs Page 

January 6 Epiphany 
The Visit of the Wise Men 
(Matthew 2:1-12) 
Preacher: Pastor Mandy North 
Worship Leader: Christy L. 
 
January 13 
Escape to Egypt and Massacre of the Infants 
(Matthew 2:13-23) 
Preacher: Pastor Mandy North 
Worship Leader: TBD 
 

January 20 
The Boy Jesus in the Temple 
(Luke 2:41-52) 
Preacher: Pastor Mandy North 
Worship Leader: TBD 
 
January 27 
The Baptism of Jesus 
(Matthew 3:13-17) 
Preacher: Pastor Mandy North 
Worship Leader: TBD 
 

Worship Themes 
Jesus Grows Up 

We each have our own stories of faith, and we are each on our own journey as we discover God in our lives.  
I was born into the Catholic Church where I was baptized as an infant. I attended worship every Sunday. I 
went to CCD classes every week, and I completed my First Holy Communion at age 7. By the time, I got to 
middle school, my friends invited me to their Presbyterian (PCA) youth group. At age 13, I became a member 
of New Covenant Presbyterian Church. I remained an active member throughout college. Soon after  
graduation, we moved to Manassas. We immediately started attending the Manassas Church of the Brethren 
in 2004. In 2005, I found myself co-directing Vacation Bible School. Church membership is very important 
to me. Even though there wasnôt any set requirement, I thought I should become a member of the Manassas 
Church of the Brethren before taking on this leadership role. Through reaffirmation of faith, I joined this  
congregation. Over the next five years, I would answer a call to go into set apart ministry. I became a licensed 
minister in January 2010. This month, I am celebrating 9 years of being a minister...where has the time 
gone!? As I began to learn more about the beliefs and practices of the Church of the Brethren, I decided to 
become baptized as an adult. The Church of the Brethren believes in a Believerôs Baptism so that when a  
person is old enough to make the decision for herself to follow the ways of Jesus, she is then baptized. This 
follows Jesusô own example. He was baptized as an adult and this was the start of his ministry here on earth. 
On the day that I became a licensed minister, I was also baptized as an adult, committing my life to following 
Jesus by serving and loving others. Baptism in the Church of the Brethren is a choice. When a person chooses 
to be baptized, then he affirms his belief in Jesus Christ, he commits to following Jesusô way and he becomes 
a member of the Church. A person does not need to be baptized as an adult to become a member. People who 
want to become members of the church can transfer their membership from a previous congregation or  
reaffirm their faith.  
Our sermon series this month is a journey into Jesusô childhood. We will conclude the series with Jesusô very 
own baptism at the end of this month. As this new year begins and your spiritual journey continues, if you are  
interested in joining the Manassas Church of the Brethren as a member, please let me know. Iôm available to 
meet to help answer your questions as you explore your faith and consider what it might mean for you to  
become a member of the Manassas Church of the Brethren. Iôm looking forward to what this new year holds 
as we continue on this journey together. 
 
 
~ Pastor Mandy 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
The Forgetful Friends Chorus would like to express our gratitude to the Manassas Church of the 
Brethren for letting us serve as one of your Outreach Ministries. We also found our wonderful Music                
Director (Susan D.) and Accompanist (Linda H.) from you!  

 
I would like to give you a short update on our past year. For those who donôt know about us, we 
were established in September 2016 to create an opportunity for individuals with dementia and 
memory loss to join together with their care partners to connect through the power of music. We are 
one of about 20 similar choruses in the country.   

 
During 2018, we continued to form many deep and abiding friendships, have a lot of fun singing  
together, and serve our community. We performed at three retirement/assisted living communities:  
Caton-Merchant House, The Fairmont, and Birmingham Green. We sang at Nathanôs Dairy Bar as 
one of their pop-up choirs and were given free ice cream! We were invited to Heritage Hunt to give a 
performance at their monthly Resident Forum. We sang at the Walk to End Alzheimerôs in Manassas 
and also at the Northern Virginia Dementia Care Consortium Conference in Alexandria where Susan 
gave a wonderful talk on the power of music to help individuals with memory loss.  

 
Finally, we had the opportunity to pay tribute to one of our dear members at her Celebration of Life 
service by singing our signature song, ñYouôll Never Walk Aloneò from the musical Carousel.   

 
Several of our members are from Manassas COB and we are always looking for more! No vocal 
experience is required, just a love of singing.  Come join us and bring a loved one with dementia or 
memory loss.  And, tell your friends and neighbors who may have a loved one with dementia about 
us!  We rehearse on the 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Tuesdays of each month at 6:30 pm in the Choir Room, unless 

we are performing.  We are on Facebook as ñForgetful Friends Chorusò.  
 
Contact me at 703-743-1841 or connieyoung11@gmail.com. Thank you again for your love and 
support.   

Connie Y. 

 

Forgetful Friends Chorus

mailto:connieyoung11@gmail.com


AMERICIAN RED CROSS JOE 15 BLOOD DRIVE 

WINTER WEATHER POLICY FOR MCOB 

In Honor of the 31st Birthday of 

 Joseph ñJoeò Page 

MCOB will be hosting the  

ñJoe 15 Teamò Blood Driveò 

On Saturday, January 26, 2018 

From 9:00am to 2:00pm 

To schedule your appointment, please go to  

www.redcrossblood.org/make-donation 

And enter the sponsor code ñThe Joe 15 Teamò. 

You can also contact Debbie W. at 

Debd509@aol.com or 703-895-1606 

Please make your appointment ASAP!!! 

The Manassas Church of the Brethren 

seeks to always remain open to 

provide our congregation and 

community with a place to meet and 

worship at all times during the year.   

However, the church recognizes that 

there will be inclement weather  

conditions in which the church cannot 

assure reasonably safe conditions for 

people to park, enter, and exit our 

facilities, in which case a decision 

will be made to cancel or postpone 

activities.  

Our current policy is to follow the 

Prince William County Government 

opening and closing announcements 

during the weekdays.  

Concerning Sunday worship, then the 

Executive Committee, along with 

Pastor Mandy, will determine 

whether or not it is in the best interest 

of all to cancel the dayôs worship 

service. The church will then 

communicate this information to the  

congregation as efficiently as 

possible.   

Theme: Proclaim Christ, Reclaim Passion

CLASSIFIEDS 

WANTED 
 
A weekly copy of the colorful, 
Comic Insert found in each 
Sunday's Washington Post. 
Please contact Mary Jane P. 
if you can provide a weekly 
copy.  

NEEDED 
 

Someone with a  
chainsaw to cut up brush from a 
tree. This task could be completed 
in thirty minutes or less. Please 
contact Mary Jane P. if you and 
your chainsaw are  
available for this task.   

http://www.redcrossblood.org/make-donation


Mission, Service, & Outreach Committee 

The Mission, Service and Outreach Ministry Team will be sponsoring service trips to 
the Resource Center at New  Windsor on the 1st Thursday of most months during 2019.   
If you can go, please let Jeanette S. know.  We will meet at the church at 6:30am on the 

following dates: 
 

 January 3rd, February 7th. March 6th, April 4th 
 June 6th, August 1st, September  5th 

 October 3rd, November 7th, December 5th. .  

MCoB  will be accepting the ñ250 Bucket Challengeò and will be collecting and  
packing items for Clean-Up Buckets to be delivered to CWS at New Windsor each month.   

 

Community Service Day  

 Monday, Jan 21 at 9:00 @  
Nokesville COB 

 

For Community Service Day we will be making 
lap quilts.  

 
Please bring: 

¶ a dish to share 
¶ kids who want to learn 

¶ scissors  
¶ your sewing machine, (not required) 

 
 

Kits will be provided, quilting/sewing experience 
not necessary.   

 
Contact Jeanette S. or the church office for more 

info. 



Education & 
Enrichment  

Fund 
 (Ï× ÔÈÅ &ÕÎÄ "ÅÇÁÎ 

The Education and Enrichment Fund was established in 
1986 as a way for the congregation to assist its active 
members and participating friends with professional 
growth. First priority was given to those enrolled in 
seminaries. Those attending a Brethren college were 
considered next, then those attending college elsewhere, 
and finally those in any kind of an educational 
experience that enriched their spiritual life or enhanced 
the program of the church.  
For the first seven years, the sources for the Education 
and Enrichment Fund were occasional gifts from 
individuals and small grants from the church budget. 
Applications were received and the funds were divided 
among the applicants. 
In 1995, the fund received a large contribution from 
Leona Barlow in memory of her husband, Ray. This gift 
was large enough to establish a trust to assist those 
engaged in educational or life enriching activities. 

 

Fund investments are held in a managed trust with 
guidelines to insure safe investments in keeping 

with the beliefs of the church. A committee 
appointed by the church administers the fund. 

Manassas Church of the Brethren is a teaching 
church. We consider personal growth, learning, 
and service essential to faith in community. We 
actively support both Bridgewater College and 

Bethany Theological Seminary. 

%ÌÉÇÉÂÉÌÉÔÙ 
The Education and Enrichment Fund is to aid members and 
participating friends of Manassas Church of the Brethren.  
Awards are based on need and study objectives. Each person who 
applies will receive a response from the committee explaining the 
approval or denial of his or her request. 
 
¶ Up to $500 per person per year 

¶ Grants awarded in order received 

¶ Total disbursements based on fund balance 

¶ Awards are at the committeeôs sole discretion 

Can I Borrow from the Fund? 
Scholarships from the Education and Enrichment Fund are grants. 

We are unable to service loans. 

How Can I Support the Fund? 
Special gifts and memorial funds are accepted at any time. If you 
are interested in making gifts to the Fund please contact the 
Manassas Church office or one of the pastors. All gifts to the fund 
are tax-deductible. Donations can not be directed to a specific 
individual. Checks can be made payable to ñMCOB  E & E Fund.ò  

¢ƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 9ƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ CǳƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ŀƴȅ ƴŜǿ 

ƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎΦ LŦ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ  

ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŀƴǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ŀƴ 

ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ōȅ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нфǘƘΦ 

¢ƘŜ  ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ WǳƭȅΦ  

 

tƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ  

ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŀǊǘƘŜȄΗ  



THOSE WHO SERVE IN THE 

MONTH OF JANUARY 

 

ACOLYTES: 
Jan. 6: Clark C. 

Jan. 13: Ava K. 

Jan. 20: Jessica G. 

Jan. 27: Justin C. 

 

USHERS:  
Head Usher: Sharion R. 

Emil L. Kim K. Don Kl., and Paul O. 

 

ON-CALL DEACONS 
Loretta K.: (571) 315-0644 

Mike B.: (703) 368-3156 

 

NURSERY/PRESCHOOL 
Jan. 6: TBD  

Jan. 13: Joan K. and Carla B. 

Jan. 20: John and Patricia G. 

Jan. 27: TBD 
 

 

CHILDRENôS CHURCH: 
Jan. 6: TBD 

Jan. 13: TBD 

Jan. 20: Kim and Christian S. 

Jan. 27: No Childrenôs Church 
 

Thank you to all who give of their time 

and talents for the ministry of the 

church! 
 

 

 

 

 

GIFTS DO GREAT THINGS 
 

ñWith Godôs help and the generous support of  
individuals and the congregation, the following initiatives 

of our Mission and Ministry happened in  
Decemberò 

   
Gift baskets were delivered to treasured members of our 
church. 
 
The Cards and Caring Hands Class helped make and donate 
many scarves, hats, gloves, and blankets to SERVE. 
 
Our church participated in Un-Trim A Tree and many families 
were helped this Christmas Season. 
 
Over $1000 was raised for Bread for the World.   
 
We raised $1838.00 for our Christmas Eve Donation to benefit 
Stillbrave Childhood Cancer Foundation and Alexôs Army 
Childhood Cancer Foundation.  

Stewardship by the Numbers 
Worship Attendance & Giving 

 
Average Worship Attendance 2018ð121 
Average Offering 2018ð$10408.00 

 

Leave a Legacy  
 

There are four ways to remember your church in your will.  
 
1. A specific bequest – You can designate a certain 
amount of cash or specific asset to the church.  

2. A residual bequest – You can plan for the church to 
receive all or a portion of your estate after other  

       specific bequests have been distributed.  
3. A percentage bequest – You can designate a certain 
percentage of your estate to go to the church.  

4. A contingent bequest – You can make the church the 
recipient of a bequest of others named in your will 
are not living at the time of your death.  

 
 
No matter how you decide to remember the church, a gift 
from your will accomplishes several key benefits: 

 

¶ It sends a strong message to your heirs that the church 
played an important role in your life.  

¶ It guarantees that your generosity to the church will 
continue even after you are gone.  

¶ It provides important assistance to our congregation.  

¶ It may even provide tax benefits to your heirs.  
 

Talk to your lawyer or financial consultant about the best 
way for you to remember the Manassas Church of the 
Brethren in your will. 



YOUTH & KIDS PAGE 

DOUGHNUT BREAKFAST 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 6, 2018 
YOUTH ARRIVE BY 8:30AM! 

Workcamp Registration Opens  
January 17, 2019! 

 The Church of the Brethren Workcamp office is excited to announce the 2018 
workcamp theme: ñGrow.ò The theme is developed from the scripture 2 Peter 1:5-8 
(The  Message) To register go to: http://www.brethren.org/workcamps/. 
Our Senior High are heading to Boston, MA July 14-20. On this workcamp, youth will 
partner with Greater Boston Food Bank, Cradles to Crayons Community Servings and 
Haley House to serve the Boston community. Rob Dommer is attending as a male 
advisor. Our Junior High are heading to Camp Blue Diamond, in Petersburg, PA July 
21-25. Participants will help with maintenance projects, camp clean-up and restoration. 
Jacob P.will be attending this workcamp as a male advisor. We still need female 
advisors for both workcamps. If interested, please contact Rose C. 

The kids had a wonderful success with the Bake & Bean Sale to benefit Bread to the World. 
Over $1000 was raised!  

National Junior High Conference 

2019: Strong and Courageous 

(Joshua 1:9) 
 

National Junior High Conference will be June 14-16, 2019 at 
Elizabethtown College in Elizabethtown, Pennsylvania. 
Registration opens January 14. You can register online at  
http://www.brethren.org/yya/njhc/ 
National Junior High Conference is for youth who have 
completed 6-8 grades and their advisors. Sing, laugh,  
worship, make friends from all over the country, and spend 
time with God! Pastor Mandy is serving on the committee 
that is planning this awesome event! Please contact the 
church office for more information 
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MANASSAS CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN 
10047 NOKESVILLE ROAD 
MANASSAS VIRGINIA 20110 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

16-Carroll & Susan W. 

 

6-Andrew C. 

6-Jenn F. 

7-Brad H. 

8-Nancy B. 

9-Lance K. 

9-Donna L. 

9-Shirley M. 

9-Heather B. 

11-Debbie E. 

11-Wayne K. 

13-Kate W. 

13-Kim Sa. 

16-Henry P. 

16-Matthew W. 

17-Alexander P. 

 

 

18-Clark C. 

18-Jan H. 

18-Lowell K. 

18-Katelyn W. 

21-Callie E. 

22-Claire C. 

23-David S. 

23-Carolyn W. 

25-Megan A. 

26-Josephine K. 

27-Brian H. 

27-Margaret B. 

29-Grace C. 

30-Gina M. 

30-Leys R. 

31-Harold H. 

 
 


